Location: Town Office, Council Chambers
21 Water Street, 2" Floor

Viewing on: Pioneer Cable — Channel 400
Spectrum Cable — Channel 1301
Public Participation thru Zoom: Meeting ID: 856 7271 4460
NO PASSCODE NEEDED

CALL-IN: 1-929-205-6099

AGENDA

Regular Council Meeting May 22, 2023
6:00 PM

Pledge of Allegiance

Public Comments

1 Minutes: Regular Council Meeting of April 24, 2023 postponed until May
8, 2023 and Regular Council Meeting of May 8, 2023.

il. Old Business:
1l. New Business

A. (050223-1) Council reaffirms the Safety Policy Mission Statement for the
Town of Houlton.
Annual requirement.

B. (050223-3) Council approves the application for a Victualer License for
Barbara A. Ganem, d/b/a Rise & Shine located at 28 Market Square.

(Public Hearing)

New business at this location.

C. (050223-4) Council approves execution of the application to the
Department of Public Safety by Barbara A. Ganem, d/b/a Rise & Shine located at
28 Market Square, for a liquor license.

{Public Hearing)

Approval is required by the State.

D. (050223-5) Council accepts the donation of $200 from Machias Savings
Bank to be used towards Maine Downtown Center dues.
Thank you for this donation.



E. (050223-6) Council accepts the donation of $200 and a set of Adirondack
chairs for the Riverfront Trail from Wanda Parks & family in memory of Michael
Parks.

Thank you for this donation.

F. (050223-7) Council ratifies the AFSCME Firefighters/Drivers Union
Contract for January 1, 2023 through December 31, 2025 and authorizes the Town
Manager to sign on behalf of the Town.

G. (050223-8) Council approves execution of the application to the Bureau of
Alcoholic Beverages by Mossy Ledge Spirits LLC, of Etna, Maine for Catering
Privileges Off Premise for an event on September 9, 2023 in the Town of Houlton.
Wedding reception at Civic Center.

H. (050223-9) Council accepts the Maine Municipal Association Workers
Compensation Safety Grant of $3000 for the Public Works Department.
These funds will be used for barricades and cones.

l. (050223-10) Council accepts the proposal of $4,297.33 for weed control,
pruning, and mulching at Riverfront Park from County Turf Pro.
Received 2 proposals.

V. Discussion and Reports
Labyrinth

Riverfront Trail Update
Spirit of America award

Roads

m o o w »

Town Manager’s Reports
Department Reports

F. Councilors’ Remarks

V. Adjournment



Regular Council Meeting
April 24, 2023 postponed until May 8, 2023

Chairman Robinson called the meeting to order at 6:00 PM with all councilors present except
Councilor Peters who joined by Zoom.

Public Comments
Chairman Robinson recognized Marie Carmichael, Parks & Rec Director who thanked Community
Living Association for leading the Earth Day clean up in Riverfront Park.

L. Minutes: Special & Regular Council Meeting of April 10, 2023

Councilor McLaughlin requested the foltowing be added to her remarks under New Business
Section IV B. Eclipse Update: that she had a concern for the level of emergency medical care that
will be available during the event. She expressed a need to have paramedics on duty to handle
these emergencies, not volunteers. She also stated a plan should be developed to ensure any
patients requiring transport to the hospital could be safely and efficiently transferred despite the
increased amount of traffic anticipated over the course of the event.

. Old Business:

(8040123-7) Chairman Robinson declared the public hearing open on the following: The Town
of Houlton ordains the transfer of $5,548.10 from the Undesignated Fund Balance to pay for
repairs to a Zoll Monitor Defibrillator for the Houlton Ambulance Service.

Milton Cone, Ambulance Director stated that at a previous meeting the question had been asked if
the company offered a service contract. He stated that they did and the cost was $1,695 annually

per unit. He recommended the purchase of a service contract should be considered as an item for
discussion during next year's budget process.

Councilor McLaughlin asked if these were the same type of units as schools use and if there was
any indication when the batteries were low. Cone replied that these were different units and are
tested every day.

Chairman Robinson asked what the track record was for this equipment. Cone replied that the
equipment was 7 years old and generally would last for 12-15 years. This was the first time a
report was made that the equipment was not functioning properly.

Hearing no further comments, Chairman Robinson closed the Public Hearing.

It was moved by Councilor Tortello, seconded by Councilor Lake to approve the order.

The vote to approve the order was taken as follows: Councilor McLaughlin, yes; Councilor Horvath,
yes; Councilor Torres, yes; Councilor Peters, yes; Councilor Lake, yes; Councilor Tortello, yes.

The order passed.

. New Business

A. {040223-1) it was moved by Councilor Tortello, seconded by Councilor Lake that
Council ratifies the AFSCME Emergency Medical Technicians Union Contract for January 1, 2023
through December 31, 2025.

Town Manager Anderson stated that the EMS staff expressed their appreciation.



Councilor Tortello asked if the contract would be retroactive to January 1, 2023. Anderson replied
affirmatively.

The vote to approve the order was taken as follows: Councilor Tortello, yes; Councilor Lake, yes;
Councilor Peters, yes; Councilor Torres, yes; Councilor Horvath, yes; Councilor McLaughlin, yes.

The order passed.
B. (040223-2) Council ratifies the AFSCME Firefighters/Drivers Union Contract for January
1, 2023 through December 31, 2025.

Town Manager Anderson stated that this order needed to be postponed as the union had contacted
her late this afternoon to inform her they had yet to vote on the contract.

C. (040223-3) it was moved by Councilor Lake, seconded by Councilor Tortello that
Council ratifies the Maine Association of Police, Patrolman/Dispatcher and Command Unit Union

Contract for January 1, 2023 through December 31, 2025 and authorizes the Town Manager to sign
on behalf of the Town.

Town Manager Anderson stated that the union expressed their appreciation.

The vote to approve the order was taken as follows: Councilor McLaughlin, yes; Councilor Horvath,
yes; Councilor Torres, yes; Councilor Peters, yes; Councilor Lake, yes; Councilor Tortello, yes.

The order passed.

D. (040223-4) Chairman Robinson declared the public hearing open on the foilowing:
Council approves the application for a Victualer’s License for Broadway Incorporated d/b/a lvey’s
Motor Lodge/ O’Kelly’s Pub located at 241 North Street.

There being no public comments, the Chairman closed the Public Hearing.

It was moved by Councilor Tortello, seconded by Councilor Lake to approve the order.
Town Manager Anderson noted that the application was for new owners.

Councilor McLaughlin stated that she was happy to see this.

Councilor Tortello asked who was the owner of the entity, Broadway Incorporated. The owner
was identified as Alex Crone.

The vote to approve the order was taken as follows: Councilor Tortello, yes; Councilor Lake, yes;
Councilor Peters, yes; Councilor Torres, yes; Councilor Horvath, yes; Councilor McLaughlin, yes.

The order passed.

E. (040223-6) it was moved by Councilor Lake, seconded by Councilor Tortello that
Council accept the low bid of $15,470.16 from On-The-Line, Inc., of Bangor, Maine for machine-
placed pavement markings throughout the town.

Public Works Director, Chris Stewart stated that this was the only bid received. He stated that this
company has been the only one in the last 5 years to put in a bid.



Councilor Tortello asked if only one bidder was indicative of the lack of a local market for this type
of service. Stewart replied that the paint and beads required by Maine DOT for these jobs are hard
to get.

The vote to approve the order was taken as follows: Councilor McLaughlin, yes; Councilor Horvath,
yes; Councilor Torres, yes; Councilor Peters, yes; Councilor Lake, yes; Councilor Tortello, yes.

The order passed.

F. (040223-7) It was moved by Councilor Tortello, seconded by Councilor Lake that
Council accept the low bid of $15,108.05 from Jackett Enterprises of Houlton, Maine, for hand-
placed pavement markings throughout the town.

Chris Stewart stated that two bids were received and Jackett Enterprises was the lowest. He
stated that the Police Department won't need lines this year so that could save some money. He

also stated that if North Street is repaved by Maine DOT this year, that will further reduce the
amount of funding needed for this project.

The vote to approve the order was taken as follows: Councilor Tortello, yes; Councilor Lake, yes;
Councilor Peters, yes; Councilor Torres, yes; Councilor Horvath, yes; Councilor McLaughlin, yes.

The order passed.

G. (040223-8) it was moved by Councilor Lake, seconded by Councilor Tortello that
Council accept the bid of $116.25 per ton for 9.5 mm machine placed, $113.30 per ton for 12.5 mm
machine placed, $205.90 per ton for hand-placed asphalt, $108.30 per ton for maintenance mix and
$25.00 per linear foot for bituminous curbing in place from Steelstone Industries of Houlton,
Maine. (Note: Funds budgeted in 2023 PWD account)

Chris Stewart stated that there was only one bid and that the price per ton has increased.

The vote to approve the order was taken as follows: Councilor Mclaughlin, yes; Councilor Horvath,
yes; Councilor Torres, yes; Councilor Peters, yes; Councilor Lake, yes; Councilor Tortello, yes.

The order passed.

v. Discussion and Reports

Agenda Items A. and B. were deferred until the May 8 meeting which was to follow.

A, Town Manager’'s Reports
Department Reports
B. Councilors’ Remarks

V. Adjournment: On motion by Councilor Lake, seconded by Councilor Tortello, the meeting
adjourned at 6:22 PM, with all in favor.



Regular Council Meeting
May 8, 2023

Chairman Robinson called the meeting to order at 6:22 PM with all councilors present except
Councilor Peters who joined by Zoom.

Public Comments

RSU 29 budget update.
Chairman Robinson recognized Rick Lyons, RSU 29 Superintendent and Wendy Bradstreet,

Business Manager who gave a presentation and fielded questions on the proposed SY 2023-24
school budget.

l. Minutes: None
il. Old Business: None
. New Business

A. (050123-1) It was moved by Councilor Lake, seconded hy Councilor Tortello that
Council authorize the use of up to $20,000 from the American Rescue Plan Act Funding for the
bathroom renovation at the Fire Station.

Town Manager Anderson stated that there were safety concerns with the shower facilities and would
like the Council to support this funding request. She stated that staff have volunteered to do some
of the renovation work.

Councilor McLaughlin asked if bids were received for this project. Anderson replied that a quote
was given to give an idea of how much the project might cost.

Councilor Tortello asked for specifics on what type of repairs were needed and why the condition
of the shower had deteriorated so badly.

Milton Cone, Fire Chief/Ambulance Director stated that this was the original shower unit that was
installed in 1977 and has been sanded, primed and repainted many times over the years. He stated
that refurbishing the existing shower was no longer feasible. He stated that a larger shower unit
was needed and that the existing plumbing would need to be relocated to accommodate the larger
size shower unit.

The vote to approve the order was taken as follows: Councilor Tortello, yes; Councilor Lake, yes;
Councilor Peters, yes; Councilor Torres, yes; Councilor Horvath, yes; Councilor McLaughlin, yes.

The order passed.

B. {050123-2) It was moved by Councilor Lake, seconded by Councilor Tortello that
Council authorize the use of up to $5,000 from the American Rescue Plan Act Funding for the
electronic strike lock at Fire/Police Station,

Town Manager Anderson stated that this was a safety concern and that the door was required to
be locked.

Chief Cone stated that this might be a project that can be completed by staff. He stated that the
door was a means of egress and a different type of lock may be required for the job.

The vote to approve the order was taken as follows: Councilor McLaughlin, yes; Councilor Horvath,
yes; Councilor Torres, yes; Councilor Peters, yes; Councilor Lake, yes; Councilor Tortello, yes.



The order passed.

C. {050123-3) It was moved by Councilor Tortello, seconded by Councilor Lake that
Council authorize the use of up to $60,000 from the American Rescue Plan Act Funding for the
Reservoir Hill Engineer Dasign.

Public Works Director, Chris Stewart stated that this road has been a problem for some time and
will be a complicated project. He stated that the road will need to be rebuilt.

Councilor Torres stated that the road was in very bad shape.

Councilor Tortello stated that she felt this was a high priority project as it was the only ingress
and egress for a low-income subdivision.

Councilor Peters asked if there would be money to complete this project after the study was done.
Councilor Lake agreed that something needed to be done with this road.

The vote to approve the order was taken as follows: Councilor McLaughlin, yes; Councilor Horvath,
yes; Councilor Torres, yes; Councilor Peters, yes; Councilor Lake, yes; Councilor Tortello, yes.

The order passed.

D. (050123-4) It was moved by Councilor Horvath, seconded by Councilor McLaughlin that
Council authorize the use of up to $15,000 from the American Rescue Plan Act Funding for design
and ingpection of the Willard St. catch basin.

Town Manager Anderson stated that this has been discussed many times and the public works
department does not have the ability to determine if there is a problem.

Public Works Director, Chris Stewart stated that he did not feel that the runoff was caused by the
town. He stated that the property being affected was in a low spot and that taxpayer dollars cannot
be used to fix private property.

Councilor Tortello stated that she recognized this project as being near and dear to a fellow council
member, but did not feel it was a priority. She continued that legal counsel had already advised the
council against pursuing this subject. citing it would set an untenable precedent for the Town. She
declared she was against using ARPA funds for this proposal.

Councilor Lake stated he agreed with Councilor Tortello. He stated he has witnessed the water
collecting in the basin as it should. He stated that other people would come forward with similar
issues if this was granted.

Councilor McLaughlin stated that she felt the issue was a faulty antiquated catchment area and that
was a town issue. She stated that it hadn’t worked properly for many years and it has affected many
other properties on that street.

Councilor Torres stated that she felt it was inappropriate to discuss using ARPA funds to help a
council member.

The vote to approve the order was taken as follows: Councilor Tortello, no; Councilor Lake, no;
Councilor Peters, no; Councilor Torres, no; Councilor Horvath, no; Councilor McLaughlin,
abstained.

The order did not pass.



E. (050123-5) it was moved by Councilor Lake, seconded by Councilor Tortello that
Council authorize Aroostook Area Agency on Aging and Bowers Funeral Home to hold a hot dog
roast in Market Square on May 25, 2023 from 11AM - 1PM.

Councilor Tortello congratulated the agency on their 50'* anniversary.

The vote to approve the order was taken as follows: Councilor McLaughlin, yes; Councilor Horvath,
yes; Councilor Torres, yes; Councilor Peters, yes; Councilor Lake, yes; Councilor Tortello, yes.

The order passed.

F. {050123-6) Chairman Robinson declared the public hearing open on the following:
The Town of Houlton is holding a Public Hearing for all persons to make comments or ask
questions on the application being submitted to the State of Maine Community Development
Block Grant (CDBG) program for a Housing Assistance grant on behalf of Bartlett Group,

LLC. The purpose of the grant application is for the rehabilitation of the 28 units at the housing
complex known as Bartley Gardens. The rehabilitation will include energy efficiency upgrades
such as heat pumps, new hoilers, new windows, doors and roofs, as well as some siding

work. Public comments will be solicited at this Hearing and will be submitted as part of the
application.

Council authorizes the Town Manager to submit the application for $500,000.

Nancy Ketch, Community Development Director stated these funds are used to rehabilitate
existing housing for low to moderate income households. She stated that a study showed that
90% of the rents at Bartley Gardens are in the low to moderate income category.

Councilor Torres stated that Bartley Gardens has always been a sought-after place to live and
stated that upgrades are probably needed.

Councilor Tortello stated she applauds any effort to rehabilitate existing housing, improve energy
efficiency and reduce dependency on fossil fuels. She’s happy to support this project.

Chairman Robinson closed the Public Hearing.
It was moved by Councilor Lake, seconded by Councilor Tortello to approve the order.

The vote to approve the order was taken as follows: Councilor Tortello, yes; Councilor Lake, yes;
Councilor Peters, yes; Councilor Torres, yes; Councilor Horvath, yes; Councilor McLaughiin, yes.

The order passed.

G. (050123-7) It was moved by Councilor Tortello, seconded by Councilor Lake that
Council approve execution of the Project Certification authorizing the Town Manager to apply for
financial assistance under provisions of the Division of Parks & Public Lands ATV Trail Fund,
MRSA Title 12, Sec. 1893, paragraphs 1B, 2A, and 2B, for maintenance of the Town of Houlton ATV
Trail System.

Town Manager Anderson stated that this was an annual requirement.

The vote to approve the order was taken as follows: Councilor McLaughlin, yes; Councilor Horvath,
yes; Councilor Torres, yes; Councilor Peters, yes; Councilor Lake, yes; Councilor Tortello, yes.

The order passed.



H. {050123-8) Chairman Robinson declared the public hearing open on the following:
Council approves execution of the application to the Department of Public Safety by The Vault
Restaurant, LLC, 64 Main Street, for renewal of their liquor license.

There being no public comments, The Chairman closed the Public Hearing.
It was moved by Councilor Lake, seconded by Councilor Tortello to approve the order.

The vote to approve the order was taken as follows: Councilor Tortello, yes; Councilor Lake, yes;
Councilor Peters, yes; Councilor Torres, yes; Councilor Horvath, yes; Councilor McLaughlin, yes.

The order passed.

I {050123-9) Chairman Robinson declared the public hearing open on the following: The
Town of Houlton is holding a Public Hearing for all persons to make comments or ask questions
on the application being submitted to the County of Aroostook for an ARPA grant on behalf of
Houlton Water Company. The purpose of the grant application is to replace a sewer collection
system and install a new main at the end of the Old Woodstock Road which will service the
Houlton Mobile Home Park. Public comments will be solicited at this Hearing and will be
submitted as part of the application.

Council authorizes the Town Manager to submit the application for $300,000.

Nancy Ketch, Community Development Director stated that this project has been talked about at
previous meetings when applying for CDBG grants. She stated that it was a combined effort to
provide safe drinking water.

Hearing no further comments, the Chairman closed the Public Hearing.
it was moved by Councilor Tortello, seconded by Councilor Lake to approve the order.

Councilor Torres asked what the total cost was for this project. Ms. Ketch replied that it was close
to $5 million.

Town Manager Anderson stated that this was a great example of working together with different
agencies to solve problems. She stated that residents at the mobile home park have been
drinking bottled water for four years. She stated that Councilor McLaughlin had asked to rescind
her signature on a support letter for this project but the letter had already been sent.

Vote to approve the order was taken as follows: Councilor McLaughlin, abstain; Councilor Horvath,
yes; Councilor Torres, yes; Councilor Peters, yes; Councilor Lake, yes; Councilor Tortello, yes.

The order passed.

J. {050123-10) It was moved by Councilor Lake, seconded by Councilor Tortello that
Council accept the donation of $100 from Roy Brockway in memory of Leland Cyr for the Fire
Department.

Town Manager Anderson noted that Leland Cyr was a volunteer firefighter for 40 years and
assistant Fire Chief for several years. Mr. Brockway is a volunteer firefighter in Canada and was
friends with Mr. Cyr. She thanked Mr. Brockway for the generous donation.

Councilor Tortello pointed out this is one of several recent generous donations to the Houlton
Fire Department in memory of firefighters who had long distinguished careers in the fire service.
She thanked Mr. Brockway for his gift.



Milton Cone, Fire Chief stated that Mr. Brockway had stopped him outside the Post Office to give
this donation. He, too thanked Mr. Brockway.

The vote to approve the order was taken as follows: Councilor Tortello, yes; Councilor Lake, yes;
Councilor Peters, yes; Councilor Torres, yes; Councilor Horvath, yes; Councilor McLaughlin, yes.

The order passed.

K. (05012311} It was moved hy Councilor Tortello, seconded by Councilor L.ake that
Council accept the anonymous donation of $625 for 125 youth to attend the 7' & 8" grade dance
at the Recreation Department.

Town Manager Anderson thanked the anonymous donor and stated how great it was to see
support from the community. Marie Carmichael, Recreation Director stated that the donor wasn’t
someone in our community, it was someone that has been observing their department’s programs
from afar.

The vote to approve the order was taken as follows: Councilor Tortelfo, yes; Councilor Lake, yes;
Councilor Peters, yes; Councilor Torres, yes; Councilor Horvath, yes; Councilor McLaughlin, yes.

The order passed.

Iv. Discussion and Reports

A. Roads
Councilor Torres recommended that this be postponed until the next meeting as it was late and
that it would be a lengthy conversation. All were in favor.

B. Town Manager’s Reports
Town Manager Anderson stated that there had been a request to have a fire truck at a business

grand reopening, and that the town had declined. She stated that the athletic director had
approached the town about watering the soccer field. She stated that the town had declined this
as well and stated that if council felt differently to please let her know. She thanked Councilor
Torres for inviting her to the Aroostook County Tourism Forum and stated she was glad she
attended. She stated that she also attended the SADC meet and greet and that it was a wonderful
opportunity for networking. She stated that Houlton had hosted the Aroostook County Managers
meeting at the airport. She thanked Alan for helping set everything up for that event. She stated
that the group had toured the Tiny Homes business and spoke about the grant process for their
business.

C. Councilors’ Remarks
Councilor Torres clarified that the new owners of lvey’s will be Alex Crone and Dan Clark.

Councilor McLaughlin stated that she had some ideas for the complaint form that the Code
Enforcement Officer provided with his monthly report. She referred to the photo in council
packets of the utility pole with many wires. She stated it was unsightly and asked if Council could
get an update on the long-term plan to improve this situation or if the town should consider
enacting an ordinance to prevent this from happening in the future.

Town Manager Anderson stated that she had spoken with Greg Sherman from the Houlton Water
Company about this matter. He informed her that only the top tier of wires belonged to HWC. He
stated that the others were owned by various companies and there was no way to force them to
move the wires to the new pole.



Councilor Tortello thanked the RSU 29 staff for tonight’s presentation on the school budget. She
reminded everyone that there would be a public forum on May 10" in the high school library at
6:00 PM for people who wanted more information about the hudget. She stated that the District
Budget meeting would be on May 16" in the high school auditorium at 6:00 PM. She ailso
congratulated Joe Fagnant on being selected to be the new Superintendent of RSU 29, effective
July 1%,

Chairman Robinson stated that the council was presented with a letter from Richard Rhoda and
encouraged the councilors to read it. He stated he would like to invite Mr. Rhoda to the next
meeting to discuss the concerns outlined in his letter.

V. Adjournment: On motion by Councilor Lake, seconded by Councilor Tortello, the meeting
adjourned at 8:00 PM, with all in favor.
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TOWN OF HOULTON

21 WATER STREET
HOULTON, MAINE 04730

PHONE: 207-532-7111 FAX: 207-532-1304

Safety Policy Mission Statement

Town of Houlton employees are our most important asset. As such, the
Town has set a goal of providing a safe and healthful workplace for all
employees in an accident-free work environment. The Town also recognizes
that the safe work behavior of each employee is key to meeting this goal.

To help meet this goal, the Town will provide needed safety training to all
employees based on the particular potential hazards of their job duties. To
the greatest degree possible, we will also provide the necessary personal
protective equipment to help reduce exposure to potential hazards and
allocate resources as needed to correct hazardous conditions brought to our
attention.

Each employee must follow all safe work rules and procedures. If employees
are unsure of how to do a particular task safely, they should not proceed
until they have received instruction from their supervisor. Each employee is
also obligated to report all unsafe working conditions to their supervisor.
Each supervisor must monitor and assist employees in the safe performance
of their duties. Safe work behaviors and attitudes are an expected part of
each supervisor's and each employee's job performance.

The Town Council will review and revise this mission statement on a regular
basis to allow the Town of Houlton to meet the mutually beneficial goal of
zero workplace injuries and illnesses.

DATED: May 22, 2023

Christian J. Robinson, Chairman Susan M. Tortello, Secretary
Eileen E. McLaughlin Jane Torres
James A. Peters o Mark A. Horvath

Edward M. Lake



Town of Houlton

21 Water Street
Houlton, ME 04730

(207) 532-7111

APPLICATION FOR VICTUALER’S LICENSE
NEW &~  RENEWAL

g [JARBARA A GAVEM

pBa__RSE o~ SH/INVE
Locatedat: AE _ MA )Q_KE_T SQRUAR &

Signed,

/gcwdﬂ_’w-/ A }JW»«-—

Y49 couR7 § 7 povi ot/
Mailing Address

;l:éféghone Number

{(New Application) Code Enforcement Officer verified Town permits on

(New Application) Town Department Restrictions and/or Regulations

(New Application) Town Council Restrictions and/or Regulations T

(New Application) Town Council Public Hearing on
Approved Denied

{Renewal Application) Town Clerk Renewal on License # Date Issued

Town Clerk Code Enforcement Officer

New Application Fee $50.00 Plus Advertising Costs — Date Paid

Renewal Fee $25.00 - Date Paid

Date Received
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STATE OF MAINE
DEPARTMENT OF ADMINISTRATIVE AND FINANCIAL SERVICES
BUREAU OF ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGES AND LOTTERY QOPERATIONS
DIVISION OF LIQUOR LICENSING AND ENFORCEMENT

Division Use Only
License No:
icati i i : By:

Application for an On-Premises License Slas Y

Deposit Date:
All Questions Must Be Answered Completely. Please print legibly. Amt, Deposited:

Payment Type:
OK with SOS:  YesJ NoO

Section I:  Licensee/Applicant(s) Information;
Type of License and Status

Legal Business Entity Applicant Name (corporation, LLC): | Business Name (D/B/A): _
RISE o S/

Individual or Sole Proprietor Applicant Name(s): Physical Location: _
PARBARY 4 GAVEM 18 MARKET SGUARE
Individual or Sole Proprietor Applicant Name(s): Mailing address, if different:
Mailing address, if different from DBA address: Email Address: L ey
DARB G- 33¢ @ e - C

Telephone # Fax #: Business Telephone # Fax #:

Federal Tax Identification Number: Maine Seller Certificate # or Sales Tax #:

Retail Beverage Alcohol Dealers Permit: Website address:

1. New license or renewal of existing license? @  New Expected Start date: 7~ / — 2 3
O Renewal Expiration Date:

2. The dollar amount of gross income for the licensure period that will end on the expiration date above:

Food: _ Beer, Wine or Spirits: Guest Rooms:

L

3. Please indicate the type of alcoholic beverage to be sold: (check all that apply)

l‘_’( Malt Liquor (beer) E( Wine d Spirits

On Premise Application, Rev, 3/2020 Page | of 11



M Machias

Savings Bank

April 12, 2023

Town of Houlton — RevitaliZauori Committee
21 Water Street
Houlton, ME 04730

Dear Revitalization Committee:

We believe in helping communities find their YES! Our employees are our biggest asset
and are eager to invest their time with community difference-makers like you.

One of our community engagement programs, Leveraging Leaders, supports
volunteerism in leadership roles. We know Connie Drake is a gem, and we are happy to
share their expertise on your board of directors. Please accept the enclosed check as
part of our Leveraging Leaders community program in their honor.

We are thankful for the phenomenal work you are doing together to help create a
thriving community.

Warmiy,

'\/%[WM-')’/U’)M

Melissa Moffett Denbow
VP, Community Impact Manager

| JoesondD
o Okes frurdoane acfed 168
Bn Aegraact ﬁnﬁm e b ar b

e annuk

4 Cenier Sireet. PO Box 318 Machias. ME 04654-0318
{T} 800-339-3347 {wW} machiassavings bank

Member FDIC Equal Housing Lender



Houlton Parks & Recreation Department
Marie Carmichael - Recreation Director
128 Main Street Houlton Maine 04730
Tel. 207-532-1310 Fax 207-532-1311

May 9, 2023

To: Marian Anderson, Houlton Town Manager & Houlton Town Council
From: Marie Carmichael, Director Houlton Parks & Recreation

Memo: Request to accept donation

Please accept the donation of $200 & a set of Adirondack Chairs to Riverfront Trail
in memory of Michael Parks from Wanda Parks & family. We appreciate this
generous donation and would like to thank them. Mike enjoyed walking the trail
with Wanda, so this is a very fitting tribute to him.
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Press Release
For Immediate Release

Officials for the Town of Houlton are pleased to announce that they have been awarded
a Safety Grant by the Maine Municipal Association Workers Compensation Fund in the
amount of $3,000.00.

The Ed MacDonald Safety Grants and Scholarship provide financial assistance to
members of the MMA Workers Compensation Fund to purchase safety equipment or
services to assist in reducing the frequency and severity of workplace injuries. The grant
programs are designed to prevent injuries and improve workplace safety for our Maine
employees. The reduction in employee injuries also benefits the taxpayers by lessening
lost hours at work, cost of claims and potential overtime expenses for employees who
might have to fill in for injured co-workers.

The Maine Municipal Association has been awarding Safety Grants to members of the
Workers” Compensation fund since 1999. The Ed MacDonald Safety Grants and
Scholarships are an example of a successful partnership that has been preventing
workplace injuries by bestowing more than $6.2 million in the funding of 4,545 Safety
Grants and 542 Scholarship. Together we are building safe communities.

For more information about Maine Municipal Association Risk Management Service
programs, including Safety Grant eligibility and applications, please visit
www.memun.orgq and click on the Risk Management Services link, or call 1-800-590-
5583.



Marian L Anderson
L

From: RMS-LC Safety Grants <safetygrants@memun.org>

Sent: Friday, May 12, 2023 9:22 AM

To: publicworks@houlton-maine.com

Cc: town.manager@houlton-maine.com

Subject: Ed MacDonald Safety Enhancement Grant Application for 2023
Attachments: Press Release.pdf

Dear Mr. Stewart:

Thank you for your participation in the Ed MacDonald Safety Grant Program and for your dedicated
efforts to improve workplace safety. On behalf of the MMA Workers Compensation Fund, we are
pleased to advise you that your grant request has been approved. This grant is to be used exclusively
for purchasing the Cones and Barricades, as stated in your application.

The grant is for your cost up to, but not exceeding $3,000.00.

When your purchase is complete, please send us proof of payment (cancelled check, treasurer’s
warrant, ‘paid” stamped invoice, elc.) so that reimbursement can be made. The grant must be used by
May 1, 2024, or it will be withdrawn.

We have enclosed a draft press release that may be used to announce your Safety Grant to your
community. If you have any questions, please call Jennette Holt, at 624-0140 or contact me directly at
624-0143. Congratulations on your grant! Your interest in workplace safety is appreciated and we are
glad the MMA Workers Compensation Fund could assist you with your safety efforts.

App: 5G-23-059
Sincerely,

Robert Thomas
Loss Control Manager
Risk Management Services

Maine Municipal Association
PO Box 9109

60 Community Drive
Augusta, ME 04330

(207 624-0140

FAX (207) 624-0127

wWww.memun.org

This e-mail message is intended only for the use of the individual or entity identified in the alias address of this message and may contain confidential and
privileged infermation. Any unauthorized review, use, disclosure or distribution of this e-mail message is strictly prohibited. If you have received this e-mail
message in efror, please notify the sender immediately by reply e-mail and delete this message from your system. Thank you.

Please consider the environment before printing this email.
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Request for Proposals G\Q\
Town of Houlton )

The Town of Houlton is seeking proposals for weed control, pruning, and mulching for two
designated areas at Riverfront Park.

The designated areas include the planting beds along the approach to the pedestrian bridge and
adjacent to the Key Bank parking lot, and the planting beds between the Riverfront Park parking
lot and US Route 1. The areas designated for treatment will be weed free by July 4% and will
remain weed free until September 30%.

All proposals should include costs for the following:

* Weed control using a combination of chemical and mechanical methods.

¢ Muich application around ground cover plants, shrubs and trees.

* Pruning of dead branches on ornamental plants and the removal of dead ornamental
plants.

¢ Removal of debris.

* All debris and unwanted plant materials will be removed from the park and disposed of
properly.

* Apply herbicide to Riverside Park.

A current Maine Pesticide Applicator license is required and copy will be kept on file at the
Houlton Town Office. Please submit sealed proposals by 10:00 a.m., May 17, 2023, to the
Houlton Town Office at 21 Water Street, Houlton, Maine. For additional information, call 207-

532-7111.

The Town of Houlton reserves the right to accept or reject any and all proposals.

Date: s/8/2073
Bid Amount: 5 “ 299.%

Comments, if any:

Name/Address:. £ 0y ,TY 7werF Ple Po Lox 11l DA Fo T8\ Mg, ouwwoy

Signature: AQW// s
4




Request for Proposals LV
Town of Houlton : . C' 4y

The Town of Houlton is secking proposals for weed control, pruning, and mulching for two - :
designated areas at Riverfront Park.

The designated areas include the planting beds along the approach to the pedestrian bridge and
adjacent to the Key Bank parking lot, and the planting beds between the Riverfront Park parking

lot and US Route 1. The areas designated for treatment will be weed free by July 4™ and will
remain weed free until September 30™.

All proposals should include costs for the following:
¢ Weed control using a combination of chemical and mechanical methods.

® Mulch application around ground cover plants, shrubs and trees,

® Pruning of dead branches on ormamental plants and the removal of dead omamental plants.
® Removal of debris.

* All debris and unwanted plant materials will be removed from the park and disposed of

properly.
® Apply herbicide to Riverside Park.

A current Maine Pesticide Applicator license is required and copy will be kept on file at the
Houlton Town Office. Please submit sealed proposals by 10:00 a.m., May 17, 2023, to the
Houlton Town Office at 21 Water Street, Houlton, Maine. For additional information, call 207-

532-7111.
The Town of Houlton reserves the right to accept or reject any and all proposals.

Date: 5%//? 557

Bid Amownt!_/z_ oo, & &
Comments, ifany: A% Awe L & T2 2 L By ,/4,},5;/,,,,5 Ay oz
g A Lo ctend up s pooe LS e /rxf/&,/ . 3

Name/Address: /é L, 0L /./' /[zﬁ/d oo e //,;-///z‘;/’,»ﬁ)

Signature: ﬁ//z%/ %_//,é.,,’ prra o7
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Richard L. Rhoda
P.0. Box 743 - 45 Court Street
Houlton, ME 04730

Fax: {207) 532-9596 Telephone: (207) 532-9595 E-mail:dick@rhodalaw.com

April 13,2023

Chris Robinson, Chairman
Houlton Town Council

21 Water Street

Houlton, ME 04730

Dear Chairman Robinson:

| am writing as a follow up to the Council’s position of where and under what conditions or
circumstances | can gift to the Town America’s Peace Labyrinth which is to be placed in the so-calied
“Sprague Lot” or possibly elsewhere.

I'am not exactly sure of the basis for going forward with the plan as mentioned at the meeting this
past Monday. | thought you suggested that | meet with a committee to discuss the location of the labyrinth
after the meeting. You mentioned Mark by name and | thought someone else but | cannot remember whao
it was to be and/or whether there was to be more than two.

| spoke with Mark briefty after the meeting but he had no idea at that time of how we would
proceed or if anyone else would be involved. We were not able to discuss things further at that time as it
was all new to him.

Going forward | would like to know exactly what authority Mark or whomever | am to be meeting
with will have relative to our discussion. | am sure that a clarification of what we are to discuss will make
better use of our time by knowing exactly what we should or should not be considering.

I will be concerned as to what the town is willing to commit to doing to make that area and its
approach to it viable to the general public as to security and especially as to the 9,000 plus tiles that need
to be installed. What and how often will the Town maintenance be done for upkeep of the site? Will the
bench have to remain where it is presently located? What care will be regularly taken to eradicate any
graffiti around the Highland Avenue Bridge to keep it graffiti-free? Will there be any security alarm at the
site in case an older person should encounter physical difficulties while there?

I am going to contact other Maine towns that have public labyrinths and discuss the proximity of
their parking area to their labyrinths. Also | will discuss with them whether there were any special issues
encountered when their labyrinth was created and how they would plan to deal with these issues if they
were involved in doing it again.

| am especially concerned with the misapprehension of those pushing for the Sprague Lot because



of its remoteness which would allow solitude and meditation. Generally, meditation is considered to
be sitting in silence, typically with eyes closed, and pondering whatever. Walking a iabyrinth is the
antithesis of meditation. It requires action by walking, with eyes open, and pondering whatever. Such does
not require the remoteness of the Sprague Lot. Also, the Chartres Labyrinth , as are many, many other
labyrinths, was built as an integral part of great cathedrals in the Middle Ages. Extraneous noise was a part

of the setting.

Chris, I share these points with you so that you will have some idea of what | will be broaching with
Mark and whoever else you might appoint for me to meet with.

Thank you for your service to the people of Houlton.

Sincerely yours,

224 1



Excerpt from March 27, 2023 Regular Council Meeting Minutes

v. Discusgsion and Reports

A. Labyrinth
Chairman Robinson recognized Richard Rhoda who thanked the Council for the opportunity to
speak at the meeting. See attached for the letter from Mr. Rhoda that he went over with Council.

Chairman Robinson stated that there would not be a vote at tonight’s meeting, that it was just a
discussion.

Councilor Torres stated that this was an incredibly generous gift and that she had heen on the
committee that Mr. Rhoda spoke about. She stated that she remembered that the committee did
have concerns at that time and nothing had been voted on or decided. She stated that there was
limited green space at Riverside Park and did not think the location was suitable.

Councilor L.ake stated that he agreed with Councilor Torres and that he felt the Sprague lot would
be a more suitable location for the labyrinth.

Chairman Robinson stated that Houlton citizen Pat Redner, who could not be at tonight’s meeting
would like it to be on record that she thinks the Labyrinth is a great idea.

Councilor McLaughlin stated that she felt this was a generous gift and appreciated it. She also
stated that she has concerns that it would be used for the wrong reasons. She also stated that
she did not feel it should be locatad at Riverfront Park.

Councilor Horvath stated that he didn’t know of any historical records of labyrinths being used for
evil. He also stated that it wasn’t that big, probably the size of the Council Chambers room. He
stated that signage could be put up for people to find it. He stated he felt that it would be positive
for the town and feels the town should accept the gift.

Councilor Peters asked if they could move forward to accept the gift and then vote on the
location.

Councilor Tortello agreed that she would like to have a vote on this and hopes everyone can
compromigse on an acceptable ocutcome.

It was the consensus of the Council to vote at the next meeting.



Excerpt from April 10, 2023 Regular Council Meeting Minutes

B. {040123-2) It was moved by Councilor Tortello, seconded by Councitor Lake that
Council approve the proposed design by Richard Rhoda for the Labyrinth.

Town Manager Anderson stated that Council had information in their packet on the proposed
design from Mr. Rhoda.

Councilor Tortello asked if the 5 -foot granite stone planned for the center of the labyrinth and
bearing a message of peace was to be a vertical cylinder or would it be placed horizontally. Mr.
Rhoda replied that the message of peace would be flat with the surface.

Chairman Robinson questioned the different languages and how it didn’t reach out to ail the
different faiths.

Councilor McLaughlin stated her concerns about the labyrinth and declared she would not vote in
favor of it.

Councilor Torres stated that the local Maliseet Tribe would like to have their language represented
in the message of peace and asked if that could be added.

Chairman Robinson stated that the universal sign of peace is a dove and suggested it might be a
better option that would not offend or exclude anyone.

Councilor Horvath proposed forming a design committee and recommended tabling this order
until a final decision could be made.

It was the consensus of the Council to accept this proposal and form a committee.

On motion by Councilor Horvath, seconded by Councilor Torres that this order be tabled, vote
was taken as follows: Councilor McLaughlin, no; Councilor Horvath, yes; Councilor Torres, yes;
Councilor Peters, yes; Councilor Lake, yes; Councilor Tortello, yes.

The order was tabled.
Mr. Rhoda read a letter addressed to the Council at this time. Please see attached.

C. (040123-3) it was moved by Councilor Lake, seconded by Councilor Tortello that
Council accept the donation of the Labyrinth from Richard Rhoda.

Councilor Tortello asked for clarification from Mr. Rhoda if he was still willing to make this
donation if his preferred location for siting the Labyrinth was rejected by Council in a subsequent
vote to be taken tonight. He answered in the affirmative.

Vote to approve the order was taken as follows: Councilor Tortello, yes; Councilor Lake, yes;
Councilor Peters, yes; Councilor Torres, yes; Councilor Horvath, yes; Councilor McLaughlin, no.

The order passed.

D. (040123-4) It was moved by Councilor Tortello, seconded by Councilor Lake that
Council approve the proposed location at Riverfront Park by Richard Rhoda (Lot 3) for the
Labyrinth,

Chairman Robinson asked where lot 3 was. Town Manager Anderson replied that it was the lot
known as “the meadow”.

Councilor McLaughlin stated that she felt that spot should remain “the meadow”.



Mr. Rhoda read another letter addressed to the Council at this time. Please see attached.

Vote to approve the order was taken as follows: Councilor Tortello, yes; Councilor Lake, no;
Councilor Peters, yes; Councilor Torres, no; Councilor Horvath, no; Councilor McLaughlin, no.

The order did not pass.

E. {040123-5) it was moved by Councilor Tortello, seconded by Councilor Lake that
Council approve the “Sprague lot” location for the Labyrinth.

Vote to approve the order was taken as follows: Councilor McLaughlin, no; Councilor Horvath,
yes; Councilor Torres, yes; Councilor Peters, no; Councilor Lake, yes; Councilor Tortello, yes.

The order passed.

F. (040123-6) Chairman Robinson declared the Public Hearing open on the following:
Council approves the execution of the application to the Department of Public Safety Bureau of
Alcoholic Beverages by Broadway Incorporated d/b/a, Ivey’s Motor Lodge/Okelly’s Irish Pub
located at 241 North Street, for a liquor license,

There being no public comments, The Chairman closed the Public Hearing.
It was moved by Councilor Lake, seconded by Councilor Tortello to approve the order.
Town Manager Anderson stated that this application was for new owners of the business.

Vote to approve the order was taken as follows: Councilor Tortello, yes; Councilor Lake, yes;
Councilor Peters, yes; Councilor Torres, yes; Councilor Horvath, yes; Councilor McLaughlin, yes.

The order passed.



Prpr'.l 161000 Mecthr)

Mr. Chairman and Council Members Good Evening,

You have received two written presentations from me relative to tonight’s consideration of my offer of a
Peace Labyrinth to the Town of Houlton.

I wrote the second one first believing that you were favorable to accepting the gift but that there was some
concern as to where it would be placed on the River Front Walking Trail.

Upon review of the second presentation, my son pointed out that ..... “You do not know that they will
accept the gift until they vote to do so.” While wanting to be an optimist | realized he was right.

! have shared with you the meaning and purpose of a labyrinth already; may | make an observation as to
why the gift should be accepted and how it will show that Houlton has a unique outlook for the future.”

Towns and cities across America have monuments to the soldiers who fought and died for America.

We have Monument Park with its first and fargest monument being to the soldiers who served in the Civil
War. We have a monument to the veterans of the Spanish-American War. Also one listing by names those
who died in WW } and WW I, the Korean and Vietnam Wars and the Iraq war.

We are thankful and appreciative of those who have served our country and those who made the supreme
sacrifice, \

But what if we never had to erect another such monument? We can hope and pray that will be the case
but what can we do today to perhaps help make that a reality?

Why can we not have America’s Peace Labyrinth right here in Houlton? Why not?

Our [abyrinth can help promote peace for a person in several ways. [t will be an open-eyed active mediation
tool. it will be a spiritual journey on many levels, leading you inward to your own center and then back out
into the world which you want to be different and better. It will stimulate your creativity, inspiration and

intuition.

First may it help lead you to be at peace with our Creator, then to be at peace with ourselves and finally
to be at peace with others. We can be at peace or at least seeking it at all three levels of our being.

America’s Peace Labyrinth, as | choose to call it, can be Houlton’s external commitment to what we seek
for the good of all, beginning with ourselves. May this gift still be acceptable to you on behalf of the Town

of Houlton.

| Thank You for your service and consideration of this gift offering.

Dick Rhoda



Mr. Chairman and Council Members, Good evening again:

I “Thank you” for your willingness to accept my gift to the Town of Houlton of a 91% size
replica of the world famous Labyrinth at the Chartres Cathedral in France.

[ offer this gift to the town in memory of my father Leslie R. Rhoda who served as Chairman
of this Council 5 of 6 years in the 1950's.

The question before you now is “Location, location, location?” Where to put America’s
Peace Labyrinth.

I submit to you the only viable choice is the third open area to the left of the walking trail
some 200’ beyond its beginning, just after the first large drainage culvert.

This site is in close proximity to the park grounds, its parking area and toilet facilities.

Being named “America’s Peace Labyrinth’ and being a replica of the one at Chartres, | feel
it will draw tourists to Houlton to experience the contemplative walking of it.

| t will be adjacent to comfortable and safe surroundings. This aspect | stress will be
especially important to visitors to the town and to older people.

It will be in a place as free from vandalism as one can hope for in such a public venue and
would be a place with a warning that video cameras are in use in that area.

Chief DeLucca has told me that no place is always safe from vandals and he is right. But, this
area gives one the a sense of comfort and security, especially for tourists who do not know
Houlton but are coming to see America’s Peace Labyrinth.

The labyrinth in this suggested site will only have nominal effect on the “green grass” area
along the walking trail. Please consider the following:

® The labyrinth will only rise about 3-4 inches at its center above ground level to allow
the water to safely run off it.

® [t will only be 41 feet in diameter and the westerly portion of it will right up to the
tree line if not 2 or 3 feet into it.

® The total length of the green grass area, from the green area just beyond the play



swings and the water flower garden northerly until the woods come out very close to
the waiking path is some 900 feet.

® The use of 41 feet out of some 900 feet should not have a realistic effect on the loss of
green grass along the walking path. If [ figured it correctly, it would be a loss of .04

feet.

® [ suspect the grass blades would be honored to be replaced by the likes of America’s
Peace Labyrinth’s pavers. And I believe the people of Houlton, from the comments
I have received after the article in The Bangor Daily News and The Houlton Pioneer

Times, strongly feel the same way.

As to the site referred to as the “Sprague Lot”, | would share with you that :
® It lies almost 1,500 feet from the northerly side of the first described lot.

® That it is 5 times further to walk to in order to be able to enjoy a meditative walk of
almost .3 miles to the center of the labyrinth and back out.

® Such adistance can be more challenging to an older person. Also it may be somewhat
intimidating to tourists who do not know the area at all and are walking on a pathway

that is narrowing as they proceed along it.

Concern for one’s security has to come to mind especially when coming onto the Highland
Avenue Bridge and then seeing a turn just ahead with no knowledge as to what is next.

You do not need Chief Delucca to tell you that there is significantly more vandalism at this
end of the walking path. Attached are three pictures of some of what lies under the
Highland Avenue Bridge. The bridge support seems to call out to, assumably the younger
people as a place to congregate and express themselves with a can of spray paint as

opposed to being a place to meditate.

These pictures show what exists under the bridge AT THIS TIME. Two years ago, | believe,
there was similar graffiti degrading these structures which were painted over by the town
and looked respectable. Last summer when | was down there, it was no where near as bad

as what is there now.

Is this what we want tourists coming to Houlton to see as representative of our town, much
less our own citizens who may be exposed to this when walking the trail with their children?

| cannot imagine that this is what you want one to remember of Houlton after walking to



see America’s Peace Labyrinth.

If you look closely at the graffiti painted across the whole width of the base of the bridge,
it is simply deplorable. PERIOD.

But look closely towards the right and you should be able to discern the Jewish Star of David
with something painted ontop of it. | cannot determine its significance butis this something
you want any Jewish visitor to America’s Peace Labyrinth to perhaps remember more than
the labyrinth? Does Houlton want to show off its underside in this way?

One final thought as to the location of the Sprague Lot: how well protected will America’s
Peace Labyrinth be with over 9,000 hand set pavers set in the ground in an area known to

draw vandals?

And specifically, what may become of the Star of David which will be part of the center
granite piece of America’s Peace Labyrinth? Or the emblems representing the other two

religions?

One last quick thoyght, | believe more people will see and become aware of America’s
Peace Labyrinth and return to it time and time again if it is place close to the beginning of

the walking trail.

My thoughts and commitment to this labyrinth are as strong as ever in having it in a safe
and secure location. In going through some old papers recently, | came across something
Joe Cyr, then of the Pioneer Times, “the only newspaper interested in Houlton, Maine,”

attributed to me as saying:

“At some point- | don’t remember exactly at this time- but perhaps it was about the
time the George Washington Monument was being considered for Market Square, | said
to myself: “Why can’t we do that in Houlton, Maine? We are not London, Paris or Rome,
but we are Houilton, and we can do it if we want to; if we believe in it and are committed

toit”.

Counselors, | hope you will be committed to placing “America’s Peace Labyrinth” at
the beginning of the walking trail where people will be aware of it, proud and enjoy walking

it.
Thank you.

Dick Rhoda
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Khylee J Wampler

From: Bruce Flaherty <bwflah@gmail.com>

Sent: Saturday, April 8, 2023 11:00 AM

To: town.manager@houlton-maine.com; town.clerk@houlton-maine.com
Subject: For Houlton Tewn Council: Spirit of America Update

Dear Khylee, Marian & Other Houlton Officials,

The 2023 privilege granted to Maine municipalities to choose Spirit of America Foundation Tribute winners expires on
June 30. Please submit info about your community’s pick - the local person, project or group you’ve selected to receive
that award for outstanding community service using your gown criteria — on spiritofamerica.website by that date. Info
you enter will be relayed to Counties, Maine Legislative Offices and Secretary of State.

Spirit of America Foundation’s (SOAF’s) beautiful new website ~ built by Lauren Haven of Digital Marketing Success - is
ready to use! Thanks for your patience, hoping you enjoy its new features and feel free to provide feedback so we can
improve the website experience of others.

(Though Municipal Resolutions are nicer, you now can generate award certificates — which will show ‘SpirAme’, the
award’s official name everywhere outside Maine).

Make sure you enter its name correctly — spiritofamerica.website — to get to the new site. We are not the Spirit of
America providing direct assistance to Ukrainians, boating safety education, or religious guidance to teenagers!

In our December email we mentioned the new policy adopted by our national organization:
“The selecting entity must verify (provide info about) a Spirit of America Foundation award winner to the Foundation on
the Foundation’s website before Spirit of America Foundation will acknowledge the winner.”

SoAF’s Maine chapter will delay enforcing that policy in our state because of the new website, anticipated changes to
that site in the months ahead, and to provide municipalities time to acclimate and provide feedback.

Though COVID-19 prevented counties from holding in-person Spirit of America ceremonies, several have resumed
hosting such events. In any case, | believe more SoA winners than before are being honored with a Legislative
Sentiment and/or a personal congratulatory letter from the Secretary of State!

“Don’t wait for good things to happen to you. If you go out and make some good things happen, you will fill the world
with hope.” {Barack Obama)

Happy National Volunteer Month (April) & thanks for all your help to volunteerism!

Best wishes,

Bruce Flaherty, President
Maine Spirit of America
622-7311

P.S. Municipalities were encouraged to present the Spirit of America award at their annual town meeting or in April, but
they may do so at another occasion/time.

Despite message on the old website to stop entering data or creating an account on that site, some towns did. If yours
was one, profuse apologies for any confusion — please ‘try again’ on spiritofamerica.website & thanks so much for your
understanding and everything!



Frequently Asked Questions

Who to choose? Local person, group or project for commendable community
service (using your own criteria). Municipality might consider choosing the one to
whom its annual report is dedicated.

Can adeceased person be chosen? Yes

Can a municipality or school pick multiple winners the same year? Yes

Who picks winners? Municipality governing body (e.g. Board of Seiectmen, Town
Council} selects its municipality's Tribute winner. School Award winner is authorized
by the school’s Principal.

Can | see alist of my municipality’s previous winners? Yes by clicking ‘Awards’ and
then ‘Honored Ever’

When should award be presented? Municipal award (Tribute) at annual town
meeting or in April (National Volunteer Month). School Award in November
(National Education Month) & ideally during American Education Week (the week
before Thanksgiving) at a school assembly.

What to present? Municipal Resolution (to Tribute winner) or School Award
certificate. See samples by clicking ‘Awards’.

Who presents the awards? Chief municipal official presents the Tribute. School
Award is presented by the Principal.

Is there a participation fee? No, but municipalities and schools are invited to
donate to Spirit of America Foundation through PayPal or by mailing a check to PO
Box 5637, Augusta, ME 04332.

Wil winner also be honored above the local level? Probably with a congratulatory
letter or certificate from winner's County, Maine Secretary of State or Maine
Legislator(s).

Winners

2086 Bo0RNersoN

2021 -WHOU

2022- Adopt-A-Block



Town of Houlton Roads

46,17 paved town way miles

60.43 summer road miles, including highways
75.40 winter road miles to maintain

11.17 dirt road miles

12.33 sidewalk miles

1 mile of road = $188,912 to pave (Based on 2” of Mix, 24’ wide) 5% Contingency built in.
Price per ton, as of May 8", 2023, is $116.25 per ton.

8.7 million to pave all roads/ excluding main highways and state aid roads.

7-year cycle/ $ 1,246,819.20 per year to complete 6.60 rﬁiles
8-year cycle/ $ 1,090,022.20 per year to complete 5.77 miles
9-year cycle/ $ 969,118.56 per year to complete 5.13 miles

10-year cycle/ $ 872,773.44 per year to complete 4.62 miles
11-year cycle/ $ 793,430.40 per year to complete 4.20 miles

12-year cycle/ $ 727,311.20 per year to complete 3.85 miles

Town of Houlton is currently on a 43-44 -year cycle. Funding at $200,000
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